
Parents Information Meeting
Remote Learning 



Purpose of the meeting:

• To inform parents how remote learning will work during school 
closure

• To give parents information relevant to school closure

• To give parents the opportunity to ask any questions – please type 
into the chat or message us on class dojo



Expectations for Remote Learning

During this school closure there is an expectation that ALL children engage 
with remote learning. A register will be taken during each zoom session.

Children are expected to complete 3 hours of remote learning per day, these 
hours can be at any time of the day.

We will be using a range of platforms in order to engage with children for 
remote learning. 

We appreciate this may be hard due to parents working from home so please 
let us know if you are struggling and we will help where we can.



The platforms we will use for remote learning:

• Zoom

• Google Classroom

• Pre-recorded lessons/videos/PowerPoints

• Links to YouTube videos

• Links to Oak Academy 



A timetable will 
be uploaded 
each week to 
Google 
Classroom for 
children to 
follow.

Yellow – zoom 
lesson

Green – work 
on Google 
classroom

Links and zoom 
codes will be on 
the timetable



Zoom

• The children will be taught via zoom throughout the week.

• At the moment this will be alternate days for Maths and English and 
once per week for class read.

• Please bear with us as this is new to us too!

• The children will be taught by one of the teachers in the department 
but will engage with their own class teacher at some point.



Zoom continued…

• Due to clashes with other key stages we have limited the number of zooms at the moment, this 
may change as we continue throughout the weeks.

• All of our zooms are being held daily at 10am (except Friday)

Next week:

• Monday – Maths 10am – 11am (Miss McBride (Y4) & Miss Parkinson(Y3))

• Monday – Class read – 12.00pm-12.30pm (Mrs Craven)

• Tuesday – English 10am – 11am (Mrs Craven)

• Wednesday – Maths 10am 11am (Miss McBride (Y4) & Miss Parkinson(Y3))

• Thursday - English 10am – 11am (Mrs Craven)

• Friday – show and share 9.30am -10am – an opportunity to share pieces of work from the week 
and chat with friends as well as those in school

ALL of this will be put on Google Classroom on the timetable



Zoom rules

• Muted until told

• Good to be green behaviour

• Adult in the background

• No photography or recording of zoom 

• Name of child to allow entry to meeting.

• Children should be seated in a shared area

• Children will need to be sat with a pencil and paper in each lesson.

• Maths work should be completed in their maths homework books, 
English in English homework books.



Google Classroom

• It is very important that ALL children are on Google Classroom, please 
let us know if you are struggling to get on.

• Class codes:



Google Classroom continued… 

• As you can see on the timetable lots of the work, activities and links will be posted on Google 
Classroom

• We will be uploading the work daily rather than weekly as we hope this will be easier for the 
children to access and for the staff to keep track of.

• ALL members of the LKS2 team have access to all classes, therefore a member of staff, other than 
the class teacher, may comment on children’s work. 

• Children can use Google Classroom to communicate with each other and can comment politely
on each other’s work (they are used to doing this is class anyway)

• Do not feel that you must upload every piece of work the children complete – Friday’s show and 
share will allow children to showcase their work



Pre-recorded lessons

• Some lessons the teachers will have pre-recorded in school, these will 
be uploaded onto Google Classroom on the appropriate day.

• Children should watch the videos and engage with any tasks set.



YouTube and Oak Academy 

• There will links to both YouTube and Oak Academy to support 
learning, these links will be posted on Google Classroom as well as on 
the weekly timetable.

• Also BBC Bitesize are running an online learning programme during 
school closures

• Don’t forget to log onto TTRS as much as possible 

• Please read daily and fill in homework diaries



Class Dojo

• We will continue to use Class Dojo to award the children dojo points for 
their learning. 

• We will award dojos for participation in zoom sessions (a second member 
of staff will be part of the zoom and can award points)

• They will also be awarded for sharing work on our show and share zoom on 
Friday mornings.

• There are sometimes discrepancies between the dojos in school and those 
shown at home, we are not sure why this it at the moment.

• Parents can continue to use class dojo to message teachers but please 
allow time for us to message back.



Emails

• Children can use their school emails to keep in touch with their 
friends – get in touch with us if you are struggling with this

• Parents can email teachers with any questions or concerns within 
school hours (please allow us time to get back to you)

• ccraven@stthomasmorerc.rochdale.sch.uk – Mrs Craven

• tparkinson@stthomasmorerc.rochdale.sch.uk – Miss Parkinson

• dmcbride@stthomasmorerc.rochdale.sch.uk – Miss McBride

mailto:ccraven@stthomasmorerc.rochdale.sch.uk
mailto:tparkinson@stthomasmorerc.rochdale.sch.uk
mailto:dmcbride@stthomasmorerc.rochdale.sch.uk


Please bear with us….

• We ask you to remember that this is new to us too and expectations 
are different this time as opposed to the last school closure.

• We have been very fortunate not to have any bubble closures in LKS2 
therefore this will be our first time teaching via zoom so again please 
bear with us while both ourselves and the children get used to this 
new way of learning.



Thank You!


